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November 6, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will place the renewal of the Automated Fingerprint Identification System (AFIS) property tax levy on the Special Election ballot on April 24, 2018. The current levy expires at the end of 2018. The renewal continues support of AFIS, a highly successful regional program that provides fingerprint technology and services to all law enforcement agencies throughout the county. 
The AFIS Program promotes public and officer safety through information-sharing and identifying criminals and has proven to be an invaluable tool with success stories and endorsements from local law enforcement agencies. Since its inception as a county-wide, levy funded program in 1986, the AFIS Program has become a model of efficiency and effectiveness by providing shared services on a regional scale, as opposed to each police agency funding or contracting for its own stand-alone technology and resources.  

The proposed renewal levy rate is $0.035 per $1,000 of assessed value.  The estimated impact on the owner of a $450,000 home in King County is $15.75 in 2019.  The levy will generate approximately $126.2 million in funding to maintain existing services and support current technology over the six-year levy period of 2019 to 2024.  
With consideration of the current economic climate, the AFIS Program worked in conjuction with the AFIS Advisory Committee (AAC) to develop a conservative, status quo levy to support expenditures that maintain, replace, or restore existing technology and operations for an additional six years. The AAC has endorsed submission of the ordinance and the proposed levy rate.

In preparing the six-year budget, the AFIS Program included the elimation of eleven positions equating to approximately $6.9 million, with no reduction in the quality or quantity of services. King County AFIS will eliminate eight positions and Seattle Police Department AFIS will eliminate three. These staffing reductions will be achieved by eliminating vacant positions (not layoffs) and will not impact service levels for police agencies or the public.
Through its regional crime-solving services, the AFIS Program’s operations support King County Strategic Plan goals by: ensuring that government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public; optimizing operations through innovation and continuous improvement; delivering high-quality services to residents, cities, and districts; all in the name of enhancing community safety and at low cost. 
Throughout its history, the AFIS Program has demonstrated an ability to manage projects and operations effectively, by consistently remaining under budget while maintaining or expanding services. This emphasis on responsible management, finding efficiencies, and supporting regional partnerships will continue into the next levy period should the voters approve the renewal in April.
I know the King County Council recognizes the importance of this successful program and its mission to effectively deliver regional criminal identification services to our law enforcement partners throughout the county.  I am committed to working together to achieve approval of this ordinance and support this critical funding.
If you have any questions, please contact Carol Gillespie, Manager, King County AFIS Program, at 206-263-2721.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure 
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Grant Lahmann, Chief of Staff to Chair McDermott



  Jeff Muhm, Director of Council Initiatives

  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget 


The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff

Carol Gillespie, Manager, King County AFIS Program, King County Sheriff’s Office
